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Aldridge Community Centre, on the

first Sunday of each month (unless otherwise stated)

at Middlemore Lane, Aldridge. WS9 8AN.   Starting at 9.30am on

Sunday 7th May;  
Sunday 4th June 
2017 Committee meetings

These will be on the second Tuesday of the month.   Venue: Aldridge Community Centre

Group Contact Details
    


Committee email:    
                info@wgam.org.uk 

The Group web site is www.iamroadsmart.com/groups/walsallam

          

or contact Newsletter Editor    Sandie 01922 621592  
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             For your 2017 diary
Aldridge Show – 24th June    

Pelsall Carnival -  8th July

Dear reader:   if any of you have an hour to spare to help on the group stand,  then please let us know. No hard work, just giving our flyers and possibly chatting to interested people

June:    
Visit to Cosford Air Museum.   

Watch this space – we are organising. Details will be circulated by email or at Sunday morning drives sessions.  Dates suggested as 18th/19th June or 15th/16th July.  The cost will be approx £2 per person for a conducted by a tour guide. We will be able to take up to 12 people per tour.    Email with details will be circulated.

And somewhere over the summer will be the Summer Meal 

September:    Treasure Hunt. 
Possibly 3rd September.  Details to follow.

October:
Quiz night with fish & chips:
Watch this space

Autumn:

Talk about crash investigation and the effects on humans


Date to be decided -  but one for your diary.   
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Glynnis has been on the committee for many years, quite a few of those she has been our Group Secretary and has steered the groups through safely.  Thanks for all your hard work Glynnis.


Ann Humble and Clive Allsopp.  Ann and Clive have been long-serving members of our committee and have contributed so much to the Group over the years.  Both will be much missed.
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A Warm to our new Associates

Kim Brill

Denise Wild

Helen Lane

Senga Whiteman

Zoe Wilde
Sam Briggs

Raymond Fisher

Lawrence Yates

Raymond Callaghan

John Barlow

John Gaunt

Geoff Granner

Bill Price

Amongst our new Associates we have 9 members of the Midland Blood Bikers

A celebration of long service

It was a busy afternoon on Saturday 22nd April.  We commenced with an afternoon tea to celebrate the long service of several of our members.  The most notable long service membership of the IAM is Barry Sadler who has achieved 50 years.  Other long service recipients included Shirley Mills  and myself Editor Sandie (for more years than I wish to acknowledge).   The tea served was a delightful, very diet-busting, with selection of cakes and scones.   The long-service awards were beautifully crafted wooden bowls.  Well done to Martin for producing such lovely items.  I know they were well appreciated.

I've been asked to send you a piece for the newsletter so here it is………    The Grand Finale of my 12th month IAM journey....by Josie Hubbard-Palmer.  Its been an amazing year for me. If you are reading this, you will almost certainly have played some part in it.    It was just about 12 months ago That I first walked through the doors at Aldridge Community Centre to be greeted by a sea of unfamiliar faces. Was it scary? Well, yes a bit and now I don't mind admitting it. Was I made welcome? Definitely.     After a few weeks the whole experience seemed to 'fit' a bit like a made to measure glove and I slipped into the group like I'd always been there and now I can't imagine life without it. 
With the help of Mike Bentley I passed my Advanced test gaining a F1RST then went on to become a Local Observer. I have to thanks all the members of the group who gave up their time to be my 'associates' whilst I was training. I couldn't have done it without you.    Finally to top it all off on April 21st I travelled down to Somerset and took the IAM Masters test. What an amazing day I had, truly spectacular scenery and some of the finest roads I've ever driven on. I'll never forget the thrill of driving (pretty damn fast) down the Cheddar Gorge. In fact I plan to go back and do it again it was so good! 
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I was delighted to have been awarded a Pass with Distinction, something I never even considered I could possibly attain. My very sincere thanks to Simon Arnold who spent several hours of his precious time mentoring me and to Sarah Harrison who also played a great part in getting me there.  I'm still learning and always will be and I look forward to the next year.  I wonder what it holds?

Josie went to way down to Somerset and passed her Masters test with a Distinction. This achievement certainly deserves a mention,  especially for the miles travelled just to take the test.

Annual General Meeting

Held Saturday 22nd April 2017

at Calderfields Golf & Country Club
This year’s event took a very different style from our previous AGM’s as an hour,  or so,  prior we held our Long Service Award afternoon tea (and quite delightful it was).

The AGM commence at 4.30pm with Martin Goad, our Chairman, welcoming everyone to the meeting, especially our President Trevor Poxon.  Martin commenced by congratulating Josie Hubbard-Palmer who trained for her test with Simon Arnold as her mentor,  she has just gained her Master with distinction this week crowning an outstanding year for her in which she also qualified as a Local Observer.  He reported that Observer training and qualification is progressing well, we have a high number for a group of our size.  We have recently had 9 Associates join us,  several of whom are from the local Midland Freewheelers Blood Bikers group.  They have recently acquired a car and wish their drivers to be advanced qualified.

We have a busy year of events planned and these were outlined.  Martin appealed for assistance from members at the Pelsall and Aldridge shows in June and July.    Martin concluded his presentation by thanking the committee, Observers and everyone who help at the Sunday morning drives sessions but most of all the members.
    Group Secretary’s report – presented by Glynnis Jeavons
Glynnis reported that this is the 47th year for the Walsall Group, founded in 1970. It is the 27th year for herself - she has served as a committee member in one role or another. For 25 years.
There has been much change, both nationally and regionally with Walsall group doing its best to take on board the many changes required of us by Head office, as quickly as possible and in our usual efficient way.
Goals affecting Observer qualification were set for groups by Head Office and Walsall Group has achieved these well.  New standards have also been introduced covering the advanced driver course and handbook.

The group has been represented at both the national conference and all regional meetings during the year.   There have also been changes at regional level over the past 12 months. Region 3 area, which included the Walsall Group held 3 meetings per year and was run by a committee of elected representatives from both the car and motorbike groups. This year for various reasons a decision was made to close the committee led forum and continue with just two IAM led meetings per year. 
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This should save the group £50 membership per annum and we would still have the opportunity to network with other groups at the new Area 4 forums. Now on a more lpersonal level, I would like to thank every one on committee, and to the members joining committee this year for working so hard behind the scenes and for bringing fresh ideas to the group. 
I am standing down from committee this year and will be handing over the post of Secretary to our new 'secretary in training' Josie Hubbard-Palmer. Josie has kindly agreed to take on the role (without any arm twisting I might add) and hopefully you will all give her the excellent support I have received over the years.  It has also been a pleasure and an honour to work with the group's team of observers in what I believe to be one of the best IAM groups in the Midlands. I hope to continue to be an observer, ensuring the legacy built on by all the long serving members you see here today will continue into the future.
Treasurer’s report

Sadly, Karl Spooner, our Treasurer was unable to attend the AGM this year, so we missed out on the usual Fun with Numbers !!!        The audited Income & Expense report for the past year was circulated amongst the meeting members for perusal.   The Chairman  detailed the items on the Income & Expense summary. The accounts have been audited and signed off.  Martin requested any questions from the meeting.  None were received.

Our President, Trevor Poxon, took over the chair for the Election of Officers:

Election of Chairman:                  Martin Goad was willing to stand  as Chairman.  

Election of Group Secretary:    Glynnis Jeavons is retiring as Group Secretary and as a Committee member.  Nomination received for Josie Hubbard-Palmer.  
Election of Treasurer: Karl Spooner was willing to stand as Treasurer.  

All three were voted in unanimously.

Election of 2017 committee:
Glynnis Jeavons, Clive Allsopp and Ann Humble stepped down as committee members.  Josie Hubbard-Palmer; Chris Rice and Gill Essex had been nominated for election onto the committee.  Otherwise the remainder of the 2016 committee wish to be elected en-bloc.

All were voted in unanimously. 
Presentation of Awards and Certificates: Trevor Poxon was requested to present awards:

· Josie was awarded the John Hodgkiss ‘Endeavour’ award for her outstanding efforts.
· Award for the Observer of the year:   This will be presented at the next Sunday morning drives session to John Main.
· Award for the outstanding Associate for the past year:  Awarded to Oli Rose
· Newsletter contribution :      Awarded to Ann Humble

Guest Speaker:    
Trevor thanked everyone for their hard work over the years.  It has been his privilege to be associated with the Group.  
He queried how we can attract the younger drivers and make it appealing to improve their driving.  His tip was to remember the golden rules - the Ten Commandments of Driving  ( see elsewhere in this Newsletter )
Closure of meeting at 5pm.
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Don’t say we didn’t tell you !!!!

Major M5 repair work to start

A £100 million scheme to repair a viaduct on the M5 in the West Midlands starts this month. The major concrete repair and waterproofing scheme affects the Oldbury viaduct, between junctions 1 and 2 of the motorway. Highways England is undertaking the work as part of a major government investment to build a modern and resilient road network. Built in the early 1970s, the structure itself is safe but work needs to be carried out to protect it for the future. 

To begin with traffic travelling between the affected junctions will experience narrow lanes and a 40mph speed limit when work gets under way after Easter.  And for the first time upgraded travel information signs linked direct to the Highways England regional control centres that monitor traffic flows will provide real time travel advice to motorists about the quickest journey times.  In the early summer speeds will drop to 30mph for safety reasons as a contraflow is introduced. Slip roads will be kept open throughout.  At a cost in excess of £100 million Highways England is delivering a huge investment that will support economic growth locally and in the wider West Midlands.

Motorists travelling from across the country will be encouraged to consider alternative routes such as the M42 and M6 to keep congestion to a minimum on the M5 and surrounding roads while work takes place.  Highways England is keeping the haulage, freight and distribution industries informed of the essential work, expected to last until Spring 2019, to allow their lorry drivers to plan ahead and seek alternative routes.
For more information visit the scheme website.   General enquiries:  Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact centre on 0300 123 5000.

The Ten Commandments of Motoring
Provided by our President, Trevor Poxon

The Ten Commandments of motoring used to appear at the very end of the previous edition of Roadcraft - The Police Drivers' Manual. The following notes are taken from the 1990 edition, and it is well worth reminding ourselves of the disciplines that were taught to Police Drivers before Roadcraft was 'revised and aimed more at the general public'.

1 Perfect your Roadcraft:     Good Roadcraft enables a driver to avoid awkward and possibly dangerous situations. It not only prevents accidents but also makes driving less arduous.     Use your skill to stay out of trouble.
2 Drive with deliberation and overtake as quickly as possible.
Good driving demands continual planning and correct decisions which must be put into operation with deliberation. There is no place for the half-hearted manoeuvre born of doubt or uncertainty. If it is not completely safe it should not be attempted at all.  Overtaking should always be completed in the minimum of time to leave the road clear for approaching or following vehicles.

Deliberation eliminates uncertainty. When safe, GO       
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3 Develop car sense and know the capabilities of your vehicle.
Car sense is the ability to get the best from the vehicle without jerks or vibration. Before a strange vehicle is driven fast the driver should accustom himself to its controls, acceleration and braking capabilities and handling characteristics. Never expect more from them than they are able to give. Vehicles, like drivers, have their limitations.  Driver and vehicle must blend to ensure skilful driving.
4 Give proper signals; use the horn & headlights thoughtfully
Use the signals given in the Highway Code. An ambiguous signal is misleading and dangerous. Use of the horn is a form of signalling much neglected by some and overdone by others. It should be used as a person would use his voice, neither aggressively nor rudely. Flashing the lights is an efficient form of signalling at night and on fast roads.  Give good signals in good time
5 - Concentrate all the time to avoid accidents
Concentration is the keystone of good driving. It is a primary duty but often a neglected one.. It is often the smallest detail that gives the clue to what is about to happen. If it is missed an accident, or at least an unpleasant experience, may result.  Concentration assists observation.
6 - Think before acting
The good driver makes progress so smoothly and with so little apparent fuss or effort that to the uninitiated he appears to respond to situations automatically.

Every hazard and driving operation presents problems which can only be solved by thinking. A thoughtful driver carries out every operation and manoeuvre in plenty of time and consequently is always in the right place at the right moment. Think and avoid accidents.
7 Exercise restraint and hold back when necessary
To hold back is to follow a vehicle at a safe distance until road and traffic conditions allow it to be overtaken. This will call for restraint especially when in a hurry. Overtaking or any other manoeuvre must never be attempted unless it can be completed with 100% safety. Accidents are caused because a situation has been wrongly assessed.  Whenever in doubt, wait.
8 Corner with safety
Driving around a curve demands the application of the principles for cornering and a thorough knowledge of the forces acting on the vehicle. The most common faults are entering too fast or accelerating before the exit is clearly seen.

Lose your speed or lose the car
9 Use speed intelligently and drive fast only in the right places
High speeds are safe only when a clear view is available for a considerable distance and there is time to assess each hazard as it appears, but speed at all times must be related to view. Safety with speed depends largely upon ability to recognise danger and to slow down in good time. Any fool can drive fast enough to be dangerous.
10 - Know the Highway Code and put it into practice.
The Highway Code sets out rules for safety on the road. A failure to observe them could establish liability in any legal proceedings. The rules must be known and complied with. The Highway Code urges all to be courteous. A good driver goes farther and acknowledges courtesies extended to him.  Drive according to the Highway Code and you will drive safely.
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Dear Member -  a reminder  -  Ask yourself

· HOW long since I passed my Advanced Test ???   

· Be honest with yourself -  ARE you still as good a driver as you think you are???
· HAVE you developed any ‘ little ‘ driving habits ????   
· Be brave and get those ‘little’ driving habits you’ve developed sorted out and get back up to standard.    
· Our Observers are waiting to meet up with you – don’t disappoint them.  Come along to one of the Sunday morning sessions and have a free assessment drive with one of our Observers.  

Failing to inform the DVLA when you change address could land you with a £1,000 fine.   UK drivers must inform the Government agency whenever they relocate – even if it is temporary, like a move to university during term time, for example.  Changing an address with the DVLA does not cost you a penny – but it is vital to avoid getting stung with a fine. 
    

In an office:
AFTER TEA BREAK STAFF SHOULD EMPTY THE TEAPOT AND STAND UPSIDE DOWN ON THE DRAINING BOARD
Outside a secondhand shop: 
WE EXCHANGE ANYTHING - BICYCLES, WASHING MACHINES, ETC. WHY NOT BRING YOUR WIFE ALONG AND GET A WONDERFUL BARGAIN?
(thanks Shirley !)
Group President:  Trevor Poxon MBE

	Chair: : Martin Goad

120 Hednesford Rd, Brownhills.    
01543 371516      Email: martingoad@mail.com

	Committee Member:   Kath Hawker  

8 Fallowfield Road, Walsall.    01922 62245


	Group Secretary:  Josie Hubbard-Palmer
	Committee Member   -  Gill Essex


	Treasurer  -   Karl Spooner    

26 Woodside Close, Walsall      0121 357 4356
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Sarah Harrison  

Black Bryony, Grove Basin,  Lime Lane, Pelsall, nr  Walsall    07775-694625
	Committee Member:   Alison Kimberley
Co-opted Members:   Peter Browne

	Assoc Co-ordinator:  To be appointed 
Committee Member:  Chris Rice
	Newsletter Editor & Minutes Secretary
Sandra Wootton 
70a Bescot Road, Walsall     01922 621592

email@sandrawootton.flowers@gmail.com

	
	Group Registered Charity no. 1082326


The opinions expressed in this Newsletter, which is published by the Walsall Group of Advanced Motorists,  are those of the Editor and individual contributors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Institute of Advanced Motorists Ltd.  Data Protection Act: We are obliged by law to inform members that their membership details are held on computer disc.  This information is for group administration only.  If any member wishes that their details are NOT to be held on computer disc, please inform the Editor forthwith. 
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